Port Gamble Bay Cleanup
CONSTRUCTION UPDATE
12/29/2016

Capping materials being loaded onto a barge. Placement of 3” minus backfill.

For your safety, the site is closed to the public but can be observed from the Port Gamble bluff. Please do not enter
the construction site or approach equipment on the water at any time, whether you observe activity or not.
Construction sites and equipment are inherently dangerous; please observe from a safe distance.

We will work frequent night and weekend shifts through mid-January to ensure the remaining work is completed by the
close of the permitted in-water work window. Most of the shoreline work needs to occur during the day and night time
low tides. Lowest tides occur at night during the winter which means much of the night time work includes moving
armor rock. Unfortunately this is also some of the louder work. We apologize to our neighbors for any disturbance this
causes.

We continue to import large amounts of clean capping materials. Capping operations continue in areas both north and
south of the mill site. Please be aware of increased truck traffic in town!

Ongoing water quality monitoring has shown no turbidity exceedances this season.

Some key planned actions during the next few weeks include:
e Importing thousands of tons of clean cap materials.
e Low-tide nighttime capping and placement of armoring rock.
e Demolition of the transload facility.

Questions or concerns?
Project information line: 888-707-8663; website: www.portgamblebaycleanup.com email: info@PortGambleBayCleanup.com
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